

GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B

October 14, 2010

Chief Cathy Lanier
Metropolitan Police Department Headquarters
300 Indiana Avenue, NW
Washington, DC 20001
cathy.lanier@dc.gov

Re: Drunken Driving in and around the Dupont Circle Neighborhood

Dear Chief Lanier,

At its regular meeting on October 13, 2010, the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission ("ANC 2B" or "Commission") discussed the recent, fatal drunk-driving crashes in and around our neighborhood. With eight of nine Commissioners present, a quorum at a dulynoticed public meeting, the Commission approved the following motion by a vote of (8-0):

Following the recent tragic deaths of two innocent pedestrians within ANC 2B, be it resolved that ANC 2B seeks to work with the Metropolitan Police Department to establish enhanced law enforcement actions to deter drunken driving in the Dupont Circle neighborhood.

Commissioner Mike Silverstein is the Commission's representative in this matter. You can reach him at mike.silverstein@dupontcircleanc.net or at 202-833-4440 for further information.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

Sincerely,

Will Stephens, Chair

CC: Lt. Scott Dignan Mayor Adrian Fenty

William F. Highens